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Needham Park and Recreation Announces Pool, Youth Summer 

Programs to Open in Mid-July 
 

NEEEDHAM – Wednesday, June 10, 2020 -- Needham Park and Recreation is committed to providing 

recreational opportunities to the residents and families of Needham this summer. Both the Rosemary 

pools and youth summer programs will open in mid-July, giving the department time to properly train 

staff and secure the necessary equipment needed to open and operate as safely as possible. 

 

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, Park and Recreation will run a shortened season for the pool and 

summer programs and hopes to accommodate as many families as possible.  

 

“We are offering these recreational opportunities in a unique and challenging environment that none of 

us have experienced before,” said Stacey Mulroy, director of Needham Park and Recreation. “Our top 

priority will continue to be protecting the health and safety of residents and employees. We appreciate 

the patience, cooperation and understanding of all those who participate in the programs and pool use.” 

 

Additional details will available in the coming days as the department works expeditiously to start the 

summer season.    

 

Visit www.needhamma.gov/parkandrecreation for updates.  
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